
The Meaning of 666 – the Number of the
Beast: The New World Order’s Economic
Control of the World

This article is about a revelation I had some time in the late 1980s about a
possible interpretation of 666.

I think many people who live in a Western culture know that the number 666 is
some reference to the Devil. The last book of the New Testament of the Bible,
the book of Revelation chapter 13 says it is the number of the Beast. This is
the very last record of that number in Holy Scripture.

Here is wisdom. Let him that hath understanding count the number of
the beast: for it is the number of a man; and his number is Six
hundred threescore and six. – Revelation 13:18

One score = 20. Six hundred threescore and six = 666.

But how many people know the very first mention of the number 666 in the
Bible?

Now the weight of gold that came to Solomon in one year was six
hundred threescore and six talents of gold, — 1 Kings 10:14

King Solomon ruled the nation of Israel, the most powerful and richest
kingdom on earth at the time. He received 666 talents of gold yearly in taxes
paid to him from the nations he had conquered. One talent of gold in ancient
Israel equaled 30.3 kilograms according to the Wikipedia article about talent
as a measurement.

666 talents X 30.3 kilograms = 20179.8 kilograms = 20,179,800 grams.

1 ounce = 28.349 grams

20,179,800 / 28.349 = 711,835 ounces of gold.
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666 talents of gold at the current (September 4th, 2023) price of gold at
$1945 USD an ounce: (Ref: Gold Price Today )

711,835 X 1945 = $1,384,519,075 USD

I think that’s a pretty hefty tax and a sign of world dominion seeing the
earth’s population was only a fraction of what it is today. Are the Rulers of
Darkness using the amount of King Solomon’s yearly revenue in taxes as a
symbol of economic control of the world? Economic control also means
political control. The Bible in Revelation chapter 13 states that nobody will
be able to buy or sell without the Mark of the Beast in either their hand or
forehead!

And he causeth all, both small and great, rich and poor, free and
bond, to receive a mark in their right hand, or in their foreheads:
And that no man might buy or sell, save he that had the mark, or
the name of the beast, or the number of his name. – Revelation
13:16,17

It’s interesting to note that John Todd said King Solomon was the one who
first came up with the plan of economic conquest of the nations of the world
one by one for the purpose of eventually forming a one-world government. He
forsook the worship of Jehovah and got into witchcraft.

That’s my interpretation of the number 666. It’s merely an interpretation.
There may be many ways to interpret it. Here’s yet another one:
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I like that one too because it points to Rome. Decades ago one of my friends
told me that the Vatican has more wealth than any other organization or
family. The Rothschilds have had only a couple hundred years to accumulate
their wealth. The Roman Catholic church has had at least 1500 years.

Age of Deceit – Fallen Angels and the
New World Order
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The New World Order is the globalist agenda by a secretive Luciferian power
elite that is conspiring to eventually rule the world through an
authoritarian one-world government that will replace sovereign nation-states.
The Bible calls it “the Beast” in the book of Revelation chapter 13. Since
2020, New World Order is also referred to as the “Great Reset”.

This documentary was made in 2011 and covers many issues. It’s by no means
dated. The agenda of the Luciferian globalists has not changed, it’s only
become more out in the open. And yet the vast majority of the world still
can’t see it!

Topics discussed

Is there a connection between UFOs, alien abductions, channeling spirits,
demonic possessions, the new age movement, secret societies, and satanism? In
Age of Deceit: Fallen Angels and the New World Order, we investigate why the
New World Order and the Global Elite are tirelessly working to form a One
World Government and who they are getting this instruction from. A biblical
look at the history of fallen angels and it’s relationship to the New World
Order and the new age movement. Topics covered are the fall of mankind, the
pre-flood world as Atlantis, the new age through theosophy, the fallen angels
and their origin of planting the seeds to society, UFOs, ETs and abduction
cases, demonic possession, channeling, and more.

New World Order Plans for the Economy.
Be Prepared!
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So says Klaus Schwab of the World Economic Forum. Happy like you, Mr. Schwab?

Transcription of the video

Lockdowns do work. Not at stopping the spread of a virus, but they’re
successful at destroying economies. This virus is statistically as
devastating to the population as a bad flu.

So why have the governments implemented and held such a disproportionate
response, destroying their economies and pretending that it doesn’t matter?
It’s because COVID is the scapegoat, and an excuse or an opportunity to bring
about their “Great Reset”.

QE [Quantiative Easing. See
https://www.investopedia.com/terms/q/quantitative-easing.asp] started in
2008, following the banking crisis caused by misuse of the lending markets,
and the economy has been on life support ever since. In September 2019. a
month before Bill Gates’ Event 201, the overnight money market seized, the
Federal Reserve had to step in printing $50 million to $100 million per night
to try and fix it. But there was no fixing it.

Since COVID, they have expanded the money supply between 20% to 25%, under
the guise of COVID relief, rather than what is another banking crisis.
History tells us this money printing ends with the collapse of the currency
and the economy it is attached to.

Since 1971, when the dollar as the reserve currency came off the gold
standard, all currencies have been Fiat. They are backed by nothing, and
depend on faith. Only 3% of the money supply is physical notes and coins. The
other 97% is debt-based. Debt brings money into existence, you borrow
$100,000, and the banks are allowed to create that money from the ether and
loan it to you with interest.

In the reverse case, it’s important that you know that when you deposit money
into a bank, it no longer belongs to you. The banks can legally invest 90% of
it, and they provide you with interest for this. In 2008, we saw bank
bailouts. But as of 2014, Ireland and the UK have agreed to bank-bail-ins



instead. Meaning they can legally take your money in a crisis. This is what
happened in Cyprus in 2013. The government claims to guarantee a certain
amount of deposits, but only holds less than half percent. So good luck
getting your money back.

So the credit markets are under stress. What is the best pressure release
valve for the credit markets to hold back a collapse? It’s a weaker economy.
This could be part of the reason the economy was shut down. The difficulty
they now face in opening back up, is when you combine an increase in money
supply with an increase in velocity, you’re inviting inflation.

In 2008 QE was given to the banking sector and large corporations. But in
2020, it was also given to the general public readily available now to spend.

By keeping sectors of the economy closed, you’re breaking the velocity;
velocity is the number of times the same amount of money changes hands. And
increase velocity will lead to inflation. But it isn’t essential for it.

Couple this with the inevitable increased demand for debt. When the economy
does open back up. People are taking out loans again, and this could pop the
debt bubble.

This financial system is held together with debt. When you buy a loaf of
bread that could be 10 different transactions of credit to get to your door
between manufacturers, suppliers, and distributors. Mathematically, credit is
doomed to break. And this will seize the entire economy.

This is why the banks were considered too big to fail. If credit isn’t
functioning then products won’t be created. When the credit market feels so
does the entire economy. So what did they do?

Inflation is inevitable. More money is chasing the same amount of goods and
services. That’s just how money works. It has been evident in property for a
long time, but it’s recently showing up in commodity prices like lumber,
copper, and also food prices.

Inflation initially raises asset prices and then filters down into living
costs. The last to inflate is wages, making it increasingly difficult for the
less wealthy to buy property, as their wages only make their living expenses.
The government have got themselves into overwhelming debt. So they can’t
raise interest rates or they won’t be able to service that debt as they can
barely meet the interest requirements.

It seems they are planning to let inflation rise trying to maintain some
control over it and inflate away the debt.

Inflation is a hidden tax. Just as they inflate away the debt they inflate
away your purchasing power and you slowly lose everything you’ve worked for.
With inflation and bank barons, they’re taking your money. The danger here is
hyperinflation.

If control and faith are lost, look at Venezuela and Zimbabwe where currency
litters the streets and it has so little purchasing power that it isn’t even



worth picking up.

We are moving into a central bank digital currency. This has already been
rolled out in China with Sweden, Turkey and Iran following. With digital
currency, the government has complete control as it is programmable. It is
the loss of your freedom and privacy. They can control velocity by
programming it with expiry dates, or deciding where the economy can be spent.
They can limit your leisure spending, prohibit you from buying certain items,
or only allow spending on basic food items and rent. They can tax and fine,
directly. They have control. They can incentivize you to spend or save with
negative or positive interest rates respectively.

How would you implement a control agenda? I would collapse the economy so
that there are no independent businesses, therefore making everyone dependent
on the state. I provide them with a generous Universal Credit system, then
slowly reduce it or inflate it away. The concept of UBI [Universal Basic
Income] has been about for some years now.

Over 80% of jobs that make moderate to low wages are predicted to be
automated away by 2030. Humans are becoming surplus to requirement.

In the fourth industrial revolution, according to the World Economic Forum,
our bodies will be so high tech, we won’t be able to distinguish between
what’s natural and what’s artificial. A future of superhumans. It’s
frightening.

They’re also proponents of the green energy carbon tax movement, which if you
look into it is eugenics repackaged. They are telling us that if we pay more
taxes and stop eating meat, it will cool down the planet.

The middle and working classes will be eroded and replaced with robots, AI,
and by corporations, and given a basic income. So how is this funded? The
Davos IMF concept is that you own nothing and be happy. So the idea is to
confiscate or severely limit all private property. The other option is taxes.
But the rich don’t pay taxes. The loopholes are designed to be beneficial to
them but too costly for us. While universal basic income is proposed, the
more effective solution to stop the wealth divide would be a universal
maximum income with a wealth cap.

Let them have $20 million. That’s a lot of money that can buy all the houses
and yachts that they want, but it would limit their amount of control and
influence.

This is the biggest heist of wealth transfer in history. The media does not
inform you. Its purpose is to distract and advertise to you. The economy has
collapsed under the wave of debt-fueled greed, and the media are silent.
Billionaires have increased their wealth by 28% during the crisis; gained at
the expense of small businesses.

The stock market is fake. And it is a rigged game fueled by money printing
and doomed to crash. The Old World is now coming back. A group of
billionaires are deciding how the rest of the world should live. And they



have the ear of the government the claims to represent you.

When you hear Johnson, Trudeau and Biden say “build back better” that is a
Davos concept, a collection of non-elected private billionaire influencers.

If we submit to a digital currency, we lose control and privacy. This is what
you really need to wake up to. Furlough is psychological prepping for UBI.
You’re not being paid to stay at home, you’re being paid not to revolt. If
you know the pounds, dollars, etc, are losing purchasing power, why would you
keep them?

This is why people are moving to hold assets such as silver, gold, land, or
property instead, and transferring currency to crypto to outrun the inflation
that is already becoming evident.

There’s also a ridiculous increase in shipping costs. COVID impacted the
supply chain. China stockpiled containers and the system broke. This led to a
problem with stock on shelves. When it’s fully operational again, the
additional costs will be passed on to the consumer. It would be wise to buy
supplies to combat any shortages while the system resets. Better looking at
them than looking for them.

Hold gold, silver, crypto to maintain a degree of autonomy from the upcoming
digital system. I am not a financial adviser. I would advise you to do your
own research and find what works for you.

The problem is our fiat currency is failing. Thousands have proceeded and
they’ve all failed due to debasement of the currency. We have to be aware of
that so we can prepare and work to fight against the oncoming erosion of our
freedom and our privacy.

GET PREPARED FOR WHAT IS COMING!

Some of the Elite Who Are Working for
the Global New World Order

Perhaps an alternative title to this post could be, “A List of Some of the
Number One Enemies of the Public”. I wrote this assuming you know something
about conspiratorial organizations such as Skull and Bones, the Council on
Foreign Relation, the Trilateral Commission and other secret societies.

The photo was taken in 2001 and five of the people are now deceased. Some of
the people in this photo need no introduction, but I’ll include one anyway. I
got most of the descriptions of their identity from Wikipedia. This
description is by no means complete. If anybody has any more information for
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me, please share it in the comments section below.

Correct me if I’m wrong but it seems to me that every one of the people in
the photo except the lady from South Africa is (or was when alive) a member
of the American Democratic party.

From Left to right and top to bottom:

Bill Moyers, (born June 5, 1934) is an American journalist and political
commentator of ultra liberally biased PBS News. He served as the ninth White
House Press Secretary under the Johnson administration from 1965 to 1967. He
was a director of the Council on Foreign Relations, from 1967-1974.

Judy Woodruff (born November 20, 1946) is an American broadcast journalist
who has worked in network, cable, and public television news since 1976. She
is the anchor and managing editor of PBS NewsHour which is ultra liberally
biased. Woodruff has covered every presidential election and convention since
1976. She has interviewed several heads of state and moderated U.S.
presidential debates.

Anthony Fauci (born December 24, 1940) is an American physician-scientist and
immunologist serving as the director of the National Institute of Allergy and
Infectious Diseases (NIAID) and the Chief Medical Advisor to the President.
He’s also a pathological liar who has changed his position several times on
the pandemic. He may be guilty of perjury before Congress. The only reason
why he has yet to be prosecuted is because he’s protected.

Ted Turner (born November 19, 1938) is an American entrepreneur, television
producer, media proprietor, and philanthropist. As a businessman, he is known
as the founder of the fake news Cable News Network (CNN), the first 24-hour
cable news channel. He wants 95% of the world’s population to die off! Quote:
“A total world population of 250-300 million people, a 95% decline from
present levels, would be ideal.” – Ted Tuner (Reference:
https://www.truthandaction.org/ted-turner-determines-world-population-needs-9
5-reduction/2/) Some people think Turner may be one of the sponsors, if not
the sponsor, of the Georgia Guidestones.

Bill Gates Sr. (November 30, 1925 – September 14, 2020), was an American
attorney, philanthropist, and civic leader. He was the founder of the law
firm Shidler McBroom & Gates (a predecessor of K&L Gates). He was the father
of Bill Gates, co-founder of Microsoft, and the man behind the push to
register every person on the planet at the time of their vaccination from
Covid-19, with a digital encryption device planted under their skin. Gates
Sr. served on the board of Planned Parenthood (PP) during the group’s infancy
— a re-branded organization birthed out of the American Eugenics Society.
Eugenics is a social philosophy that advocates the hereditary improvement of
the human race by selective breeding. The Nazis promoted eugenics.

Tom Brokaw (born February 6, 1940)is a American retired network television
journalist and author. He first served as the co-anchor of The Today Show
from 1976 to 1981 with Jane Pauley, then as the anchor and managing editor of
NBC Nightly News for 22 years (1982–2004). At this position he was one of the
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“Big Three anchors” along with Dan Rather and Peter Jennings — all left-
leaning fake news journalists. Tom Brokaw is a member of the Council on
Foreign Relations (CFR, “the Swamp”). Reference:
https://www.falseflag.info/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/CFR-Membership-Roster-2
020.pdf

George Soros (born August 12, 1930) is a Hungarian-born American billionaire
investor and philanthropist — to leftist causes. He is a CFR member.
Reference:
https://www.falseflag.info/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/CFR-Membership-Roster-2
020.pdf He’s also the number one financier of terrorism worldwide and public
enemy number one of the American people.

Mamphela Ramphele (born 28 December 1947) is a South African politician, an
activist against apartheid, a medical doctor, an academic, and a
businesswoman. She is the leader of Agang SA, a political party in South
Africa. She’s also managing director of the World Bank.

David Rockefeller, AKA “Mr. Globalist,” (June 12, 1915 – March 20, 2017) was
an American banker who served as chairman and chief executive of Chase
Manhattan Corporation. He was also the chairman of the Council on Foreign
Relations (CFR), and the Trilateral Commission. He’s responsible for the
transfer of trillions of dollars of wealth from working and middle-class
citizens in every major industrialized nation in the world.

Barbara Walters (born September 25, 1929) is an American retired broadcast
journalist, author, and television personality. Known for her interviewing
ability and popularity with viewers, Walters appeared as a host of numerous
television programs, including Today, The View, 20/20, and the ABC Evening
News. Corey Feldman – who was a child actor in the 1980s – has been claiming
that he was abused by important Hollywood figures. In 2014, he was invited on
The View to discuss his past experiences in Hollywood. And Barbara Walters
was not amused at all. Indeed, when Feldman told Walters that the “richest,
most powerful people in this business” were child abusers, she became visibly
distraught. Then, when Feldman warned parents about the dangers of pushing
their children into the entertainment industry, Walters’ response was
extremely telling: “You’re damaging an entire industry”. Source:
https://vigilantcitizen.com/latestnews/barbara-walters-disturbing-response-to
-corey-feldman-exposing-hollywood-pedophilia/

Richard D. Parsons (born April 4, 1948), President and CEO of CitiBank. Paid
Clinton and Pelosi to deregulate the banking system while the country was
being distracted by Monica Lewinski. Is the Man Behind every stock market
crash since the 1990s, Also a leading Criminal Figure in the Panama Papers.
Source:
https://ifunny.co/picture/gerbara-dr-fauci-george-soros-world-s-number-one-fi
nancier-nxMDy1My7

David McCullough (born July 7, 1933) is an American author, narrator, popular
historian, and lecturer. He is a two-time winner of the Pulitzer Prize and
the National Book Award and a recipient of the Presidential Medal of Freedom,
the United States’ highest civilian award. McCullough is a member of Skull
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and Bones.

Irene Diamond (May 7, 1910 – January 21, 2003) was a liberal Hollywood talent
scout and later in life a philanthropist. She was a Hollywood elite insider.

Leonore Annenberg (February 20, 1918 – March 12, 2009), also known as Lee
Annenberg, was an American businesswoman, diplomat, and philanthropist. She
was noted for serving as Chief of Protocol of the United States from 1981 to
1982. The chief of protocol is an officer of the United States Department of
State responsible for advising the president of the United States, the vice
president of the United States, and the United States secretary of state on
matters of national and international diplomatic protocol. Her family owns
Columbia Pictures.

Brooke Astor (March 30, 1902 – August 13, 2007) was an American
philanthropist, socialite, and writer who was the chairwoman of the Vincent
Astor Foundation, which had been established by her third husband, Vincent
Astor, son of John Jacob Astor IV and great-great-grandson of America’s first
multi-millionaire, John Jacob Astor. The Astor family is said to be one of
the 13 bloodlines of the Illuminati.

Former Illuminist, Carolyn Hamlett
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Carolyn Hamlett

On the evening of July 14, I shared with my wife the testimonial of a lady
who calls herself a “former Illuminist”, Carolyn Hamlett. We listened to two
interviews with her from an article I posted on my website 5 years ago:
Interview with a former “Illumined One”

Carolyn Hamlett was raised in a trans-generational witchcraft family such as
John Todd was, but she doesn’t say she was a member of the Illuminati. In
fact, she disavows any membership in the Illuminati saying people have
mistakenly called her a former Illuminati. When Christians asked her with
whom she worked with, she didn’t even have a name for it. She just said she
worked in partnership with Satan’s top fallen angels! But most Christians
didn’t understand that. So she came up with her own name and called it, “The
Organization“.

In Carolyn Hamlett’s own words:

“The living and working “body” that I call “The Organization” has many
systems and divisions which have been created to work independently of each
other, yet in unison, towards common objectives as the head controls and
directs. The “head” of “The Organization” is Lucifer (Satan). Functioning as
The Organization’s “central nervous system” (brain and spinal column) is
Lucifer (Satan) and his spiritual hierarchy of the descended (fallen) angels
(many of them call themselves “Ascended Masters”… but they are nothing more
than descended — fallen — angels), as well as hybrids and some humans who
work in the supernatural, as well as here on this physical earth, to carry
out Lucifer’s plan.”

“In addition, this organization has millions of people working for the same
cause with varying degrees of awareness of that cause. They come from all age
groups, all walks of life, all religions, all nationalities, from all
governments, and all divisions of military. Most of these people are kept in
the dark as to the true nature of The Plan and of the true identity of the
authors of it (Satan and his fallen angels).” — From
https://carolynhamlettexposinglucifersplaninthelastdays.com/2019/05/23/the-or
ganization-what-is-it/

So far I haven’t read anywhere in Carolyn Hamlett’s blog where she talks
about the Jesuits or the Vatican or the Jews or Zionists. She talks about
Satan’s control on earth being composed of millions of people and thousands
of organizations working together just like the cells and organs of a body
does. She says the Illuminati is just a small part of “The Organization. And
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now I think the Jesuits, Vatican, Zionists, United Nations, Bilderbergers,
Trilaterals, or any other NWO organization on earth, are just a small part of
what Satan is doing on earth.

She talks a lot about occult influence in Christian churches, and especially
in charismatic churches! Many people who call themselves Christians are
really working for Satan, wittingly or unwittingly.

Carolyn Hamlett’s bio:
https://carolynhamlettexposinglucifersplaninthelastdays.com/about-me/about-ca
rolyn-hamlett-a-short-bio/

Flat Earth Theory Totally Trashed

Flat earth is cognitive infiltration to marginalize Bible-believing
Christians!

The Hidden Dangers of the Rainbow –
The New Age Movement and Our Coming
Age of Barbarism

https://carolynhamlettexposinglucifersplaninthelastdays.com/about-me/about-carolyn-hamlett-a-short-bio/
https://carolynhamlettexposinglucifersplaninthelastdays.com/about-me/about-carolyn-hamlett-a-short-bio/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/flat-earth-theory-totally-trashed/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-hidden-dangers-of-the-rainbow-the-new-age-movement-and-our-coming-age-of-barbarism/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-hidden-dangers-of-the-rainbow-the-new-age-movement-and-our-coming-age-of-barbarism/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-hidden-dangers-of-the-rainbow-the-new-age-movement-and-our-coming-age-of-barbarism/


New Age Religion is exposed to be the Devil’s paganism.

Pope John Paul II and the New World
Order

The following are excerpts from “Behold a Pale Horse” by William
Cooper taken from chapter two, “Secret Societies and the New World
Order”

Did you know that the Los Angeles Times, December 12,1984, quoted Pope John
Paul II as saying, “Don’t go to God for forgiveness of sins, come to me.” The
Pope committed blasphemy, thus fulfilling prophecy according to the book of
Revelation. The Pope is telling us that HE IS God!

In the early 1940s, the I.G. Farben Chemical Company employed a Polish
salesman who sold cyanide to the Nazis for use in Auschwitz. The same
salesman also worked as a chemist in the manufacture of the poison gas. This
same cyanide gas along with Zyklon B and malathion was used to exterminate
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millions of Jews and other groups. Their bodies were then burned to ashes in
the ovens. After the war the salesman, fearing for his life, joined the
Catholic Church and was ordained a priest in 1946. One of his closest friends
was Dr. Wolf Szmuness, the mastermind behind the November/78 to October/79
and March/80 to October/81 experimental hepatitis B vaccine trials conducted
by the Center for Disease Control in New York, San Francisco and four other
American cities that loosed the plague of AIDS upon the American people. The
salesman was ordained Poland’s youngest bishop in 1958. After a 30-day reign
his predecessor was assassinated and our ex-cyanide gas salesman assumed the
papacy as Pope John Paul II.

1990 is the right time with the right leaders: ex-chief of the Soviet secret
police Mikhail Gorbachev, ex-chief of the CIA George Bush, ex-Nazi cyanide
gas salesman Pope John Paul II, all bound by an unholy alliance to ring in
the New World Order.

Dagon, the fish god

The Pope has challenged world leaders by claiming that the people of the
world already recognize the absolute authority of Rome because they observe
the Sunday Sabbath that was ordered by the Pope in the Council of Laodicea
(A.D. 364). The original Ten Commandments given Moses by God ordered that we
should:

Remember the Sabbath day, to
keep it Holy. Six days shalt

thou labor, and do all thy work:
but the seventh day is the

Sabbath of the Lord thy God; in
it thou shalt not do any work,

thou, nor thy son, nor thy daughter,
thy man servant, nor thy maid servant,

nor thy cattle, nor thy stranger
that is within thy gates: for in six
days the Lord made heaven and earth,
the sea, and all that in them is,

and rested the seventh day: wherefore
the Lord blessed the Sabbath day, and

hallowed it.

The seventh day, the Sabbath as handed to Moses by God, is Saturday The
celebration of Sunday as the Sabbath is verification that the people
recognize the Pope as SUPERIOR TO GOD. The only WHOLE people who have not
recognized the authority of the Pope are the Jewish people, and that is why
the Vatican has not and will not recognize the state of Israel. The Vatican
refuses even to call it Israel. Instead the Vatican says PalestineChapter Two
Secret Societies and the New World Order • 91 when talking about Israel.
AGAIN, I MUST REMIND YOU THAT WHAT YOU BELIEVE MAKES NOT ONE BIT OF
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DIFFERENCE. THE IMPORTANT THING TO UNDERSTAND IS THAT IF THEY BELIEVE THIS,
IT IS GOING TO GIVE YOU NIGHTMARES.

“The Pope has a lot of charisma and in a one world system you need a
religious head for power. Khomeini proved that. This Pope has enough
following and charisma to make what we consider a great threat in this move.”
[Quote from The Mantooth Report.]

“Pope John Paul II is most anxious to complete his goal. His goal is to
reunite the Christian World under the LEADERSHIP OF THE PAPACY. If at all
possible, he hopes to reach his goal by the end of this century. This is the
primary reason behind the Pope’s many worldwide trips.” [From an article by
Gene H. Hogberg, Nov./Dec. 1989, Plain Truth.] Were you aware that Hitler and
his entire staff were Catholic? Did you know that the Nazis dabbled in the
occult? Did you know that the New York Times of April 14,1990, quotes George
Bush as stating, “Let’s forgive the Nazi war criminals.” I wonder why he said
that? Did you know that the Los Angeles Times, December 12,1984, quoted Pope
John Paul II as saying, “Don’t go to God for forgiveness of sins, come to
me.” The Pope committed blasphemy, thus fulfilling prophecy according to the
book of Revelation. The Pope is telling us that HE IS God!

REMEMBER—NEVER WORSHIP A LEADER. IF YOU WORSHIP A LEADER, YOU THEN NO LONGER
HAVE THE ABILITY TO RECOGNIZE WHEN YOU HAVE BEEN DECEIVED!

The Knights of Malta and the New World
Order

The following are excerpts from “Behold a Pale Horse” by William
Cooper taken from chapter two, “Secret Societies and the New World
Order”

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-knights-of-malta-and-the-new-world-order/
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The Knights of Malta is a world organization with its threads weaving through
business, banking, politics, the CIA, other intelligence organizations, P2,
religion, education, law, military, think tanks, foundations, the United
States Information Agency, the United Nations, and numerous other
organizations. They are not the oldest but are one of the oldest branches of
the Order of the Quest in existence. The world head of the Knights of Malta
is elected for a life term, with the approval of the Pope. The Knights of
Malta have their own Constitution and are sworn to work toward the
establishment of a New World Order with the Pope at its head. Knights of
Malta members are also powerful members of the CFR (Council on Foreign
Relations) and the Trilateral Commission.

The goal of the Council on Foreign Relations is a New World Order. George
(Herbert Walker) Bush is a member of the CFR. Knights of Malta play a
powerful role in this scenario. In the 1930s General Smedley Butler was
recruited to help take over the White House. He was told that he was needed
because of his general popularity with the military. General Butler blew the
whistle and named several prominent Americans as part of the plot. At the top
of the list was John J. Raskob, who was a founding member of the U.S. branch
of the Knights of Malta. He was board chairman of General Motors. He was, at
the time, the U.S. Treasurer of the Knights of Malta. Congressional hearings
were held to investigate the plot, but none of those named, including Raskob,
was ever called to testify and nothing ever came of the hearings. Although
you will find this in the Congressional records, you will NEVER find it in
ANY history book anywhere.

It is significant that the Iran-Contra episode has many similarities to the
1930s plot. William Casey was a member of the Knights of Malta. William
Casey, with the help of Vice President Bush, Anne Armstrong and Donald Regan,
caused the President’s Foreign Intelligence Advisory Board to be emasculated
so that Bush, Casey, North and others could carry out their dirty deeds
without oversight. They had also developed a plan to suspend the Constitution
of the United States and were preparing to implement the plan when they were
caught. These facts emerged from the hearings but were suppressed by the
committee chairman, Senator Daniel Inouye of Hawaii. You must understand that
tremendous power was involved in both attempts to overthrow the United States
Government.

William Casey was the Director of the CIA. He was a member of the CFR. Casey
was a Knight of Malta. He was the head of Ronald Reagan’s political campaign.
He was head of the Securities and Exchange Commission. During the Nixon
administration he was head of the Export-Import Bank.

Casey arranged financing for the Kama River truck factory in the Soviet Union
with 90% of the funds guaranteed or furnished by the U.S. taxpayer. This
factory built military truck and tank engines for the Soviet Army. It was,
and may still be, the largest factory in the world and could produce more
heavy trucks than all U.S. factories together. I believe Casey was murdered.

The first U.S. Ambassador to the Vatican was William Wilson, a Knight of
Malta. His appointment was probably illegal and, for a fact, was highly
unethical. Wilson could not possibly have represented the U.S. when his



allegiance was sworn to the Pope.

Knight of Malta Myron Taylor was President Roosevelf s envoy. Knight of Malta
John McCone was President Kennedy’s envoy and he was also the Director of the
CIA during the early ’60s. A former mayor of New York City, Robert Wagner,
was President Jimmy Carter’s envoy. Frank Shakespeare replaced William
Wilson. Frank Shakespeare is a Knight of Malta, and so it goes. President
Reagan spoke at the annual Knights of Malta dinner.

The Knights of Malta ALL have diplomatic immunity. They can ship goods across
borders without paying duty or undergoing customs check. Does that ring any
bells? In any case, that is power.

The Knights of Malta is held up by a backbone consisting of nobility. Nearly
half of the 10,000 members belong to Europe’s oldest and most powerful
families. This cements the alliance between the Vatican and the “Black
Nobility.” The Black Nobility is mostly the rich and powerful of Europe. The
head of the Black Nobility is the family that can claim direct descendancy
from the last Roman emperor. Maybe now you can see that things are beginning
to fall into their proper place. Membership in the Knights of Malta entails
obedience to one’s superior in THE ORDER and ultimately to the Pope.
Therefore, a U.S. ambassador who is also a member of the Knights of Malta
faces a conflict of interest. Why is this fact ignored? President Bush
appointed Knight of Malta Thomas Melledy to the post of U.S. Ambassador to
the Vatican.

The Vatican has founded the Pope John Paul II Center for Prayer and Study for
Peace at 1711 Ocean Avenue, Springlake, New Jersey, in a man- sion
overlooking the ocean. The mansion was given to the New York Archdiocese by
the estate of Elmer Bobst, who died in 1978. He was a multimillionaire and
chairman of Warner Lambert Company. Richard Nixon was a frequent visitor.
Directors of the Center were Kurt Waldheim, former Secretary General of the
United Nations and ex-nazi war criminal; Cyrus Vance, former Secretary of
State under Carter and member of both the Council on Foreign Relations and
the Trilateral Commission; Clare Booth Luce, a dame of the Knights of Malta;
and J. Peter Grace of W.R. Grace Company, who is head of the Knights of Malta
in the United States. The Center was set up by the Vatican as a part of the
Pope’s new peace plan, which will bring the world together (see my paper “The
Secret Government”). The Center has two roles: (1) Educate Catholics and
their children to accept the New World Order. (2) Provide residence for the
world-peace-solution computer and an ongoing study for peaceful solutions to
any future problems which may endanger world peace. The com- puter is hooked
to the world capitals via satellite. All nations have agreed to relinquish
sovereignty to the Pope and submit future problems to the computer for
solution. Of course, this will not go into effect until the New World Order
is publicly announced. I believe that the New World Order was born in secrecy
on January 19,1989. Now you know.

Acquaint yourself anew with the teachings of Jesus. Compare his teachings
with the tenets of the Illuminati and then compare it with the following. The
Vatican has stated at various times that “the Pope is for total disarmament;
the Pope is for elimination of the sovereignty of the nation states; the Pope



is also stating that property rights are not to be considered true property
rights. The Pope believes that only the Vatican knows what is right for man.”


